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CAMEO Quilters Guild Executive Board Meeting - November 22, 2016 - Minutes
submitted by Rosemary Spatafora, Recording Secretary

Meeting was held at Cindy May’s home.     Called to order by President Cindy May at 6:44 p.m.

Present:  Cindy May, Rosemary Spatafora, Linda Watkins, Barb Lusk, Pat Baldauf, Shannon Boardman, Sharon 
Cratsenburg, Pat Baldauf, Sybil Derderian, Lucy Lesperance
Minutes from October 27 Board meeting approved.  Signed, dated & placed on Þle.
Mail was distributed.

Sharon Cratsenburg - reported on possible speakers and programs for 2017/18.  It was suggested that CAMEO 
may want to join with another guild for a speaker/program.  

Membership:  Shannon Boardman  - Two new members have brought our membership to 55.  Vanetta Sterling 
will handle the Membership table in December.  Cindy will take the Membership materials to the meeting. 
Shannon will update the membership email list and the directory.

Linda Watkins - Rafße quilt will be at Sisters in Quilting on Dec. 4 from noon to 4 p.m.  Shannon volunteered to 
help Sharon Johnsonbaugh on that date. 

Barb Lusk - Reported that Whistle Stop was great and there were 12 people at the Sew-In on Saturday.  Noted that 
there was an announcement about the program in the Royal Oak Review.  (Rosemary reported that an announcement 
also appeared in the Woodward Talk.)
Barb reported that there are a few people signed up for the Sulky workshop in January.

Laptop for CAMEO Treasurer - Pat Baldauf shared her research Þndings and recommended that CAMEO 
purchase the Lenovo laptop from Micro-Center.  
Barb Lusk moved that the Board accept Pat’s recommendation on the Lenovo and that the Board give Cheryl 
Cawley and Pat Baldauf permission to purchase this laptop.  Seconded by Sybil Derderian.  Motion passed.

Hearts and Hugs - Continued discussion on this.  In an effort to protect members’ privacy the Board feels that 
only the number of hearts & hugs sent each month should be reported in the newsletter and that members be 
encouraged to contact Carol or Jodie if they wish to send cards.  It was noted that in the event of a serious illness or 
the death of a member an email is sent to the membership.  Linda Watkins will contact the Hearts & Hugs committee 
about this.

Charity - Sharon Cratsenburg reported that the deadline for HAVEN bags has been extended to Dec. 7. 

Retreat - Cindy May shared her experience of attending a recent retreat organized by Barbie Brooks (Back Street 
Quilt Shop) at Bay Shore Camp in Sebewaing, MI.  Suggested that CAMEO may wish to consider this for a future 
retreat - or that CAMEO may wish to offer two retreat opportunities - one in the Fall and one in the Spring.

Fabulous Finds - Lucy reported that the Fabulous Finds table will not be at the December meeting.  
The Charity Table, Door Prize Table and Slip of the Keyboard will also not be at the December meeting.   

Hospitality - Theresa N., Hospitality Chair, wishes to know how much is in the budget for Hospitality.

By-laws - Shannon will send Cindy the names of people who were not at the November meeting so that Cindy can 
send out a copy of the new By-laws to them.  Voting on the By-laws will be at the Dec. meeting.  Linda will prepare 
55 ballots for voting.
Newsletter Deadline - November 28 to Laurie Johnson. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.  - Next meeting, Jan. 26 - 7 p.m. at Cindy May’s home.  Barb Lusk to hostess.






